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All should receive a mailing with detailed information regarding 

this campaign that seeks to address areas of need in our  

facilities.  

 

We gather:  

To Worship: Sanctuary 

 

To Eat: Kitchen  

 

To Fellowship: Narthex, Parlor, and Gathering Area 

 

To “Park”: Parking Lot 

 

Please take the time to read about this important campaign. You 

will be receiving information in Worship, via Enews, and other 

means during September.  Your comments and questions are 

welcome.  

 

Help us do what we must to Gather Together!  

September 2022 
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CAPITAL CAMPAIGN 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ:  

 

At St. Andrew's, we're blessed to have a vibrant, faithful congregation committed to loving our neighbor. But 

as we gather in our church building for worship, fellowship, learning and service, it's clear that several areas of 

our facilities and grounds face challenges – and opportunities. 

 

A team of church members – mindful of our call to be faithful stewards of what God has entrusted to us – has 

worked for several months to identify areas for improvements. The team has focused on four projects: our  

sanctuary, kitchen, narthex/gathering area and parking lot. 

 

The flyer you received provides information about the improvements planned in a campaign called WE 

GATHER at St. Andrew's. During the next few weeks, more details will be provided through the monthly 

newsletter; presentations before, during and after worship services; on the church website; and during  

presentations to various church groups. 

 

We hope that you will review the proposals, ask questions, and offer feedback. We also hope that you will 

prayerfully consider supporting this effort through your donations. 

 

Thank you for your consideration. Thanks also for your continued involvement in and support for the  

ministries of St. Andrew's.   

 

Sincerely, 

We Gather Leadership Team:  Dr. Claire Birdsong and Curtis Amick, Co-Chairs 
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FROM PT: 

I confess. I love to teach. I was reminded of this during our first “class” for the adults at VBS. We had a 

good diverse group, older, younger, long-time members, newer folks. The topic was the seven-day creation 

story from the first chapter of Genesis. Now, I have taught and discussed these passages many times before, 

yet once again we experienced something new as we shared. People had new insights, new “feelings” about 

what they heard. The Word of God is a living word. It comes to us fresh and new each time we consider it. 

We do so in worship and preaching, discussions with each other, and when we read the Bible on our own. It 

is unfortunate that often, I think, there are those who come on very strong about their supposed “expertise” 

in scripture. They yell the loudest and speak about what they clearly know to be the one truth. They want to 

“lock down” a meaning. Yet, when you encounter God’s word, when you read stories about Jesus debating 

God’s word, it seems the last thing that is done is that it is “locked down”. God’s word is active. The Holy 

Spirit is alive in the Word. The Word, the living Word of God, is a gift of grace and goodness to all the 

world. I hope you take time to engage in God’s word in whatever way you can. And yes, if you feel so 

moved, this fall, join a Bible study or Sunday school class. Like I said: I love to teach, because in doing so, I 

learn. 
 

 

PASTOR’S PAGE 

Council President Message 

Like many of you, my heart was warmed seeing the smiles and excitement of the children for our Sunday 

School kickoff. The joy they show for learning about God’s love is at the heart of our community. As  

faithful stewards, how can we help them learn and grow in their faith, form lifelong friendships, and stay 

involved at St. Andrew’s for confirmation, youth events, weddings, and baptisms for their children?    

 

I suspect these are questions members before us have asked. Thankfully, they provided for our community 

as we experience it today by giving faithfully for pastors and staff, educational supplies for Sunday School, 

and building spaces for us to worship and share fellowship. We have been nourished and strengthened in 

many ways by their gifts. We are called to honor these gifts, take care of the resources that have been en-

trusted to us, and invest in our church community for tomorrow.  

 

Church council has been working with teams on our gathering spaces – the sanctuary, narthex, gathering 

area, kitchen, and parking lots. These areas are showing their age and need of our attention. We are excited 

to embark on our We Gather Capital Campaign to raise money for these needed updates. You will  

receive more detailed information beginning this month during our worship services, Sunday School and 

other small group gatherings, and in the mail. You are invited to learn about the campaign, ask questions, 

and provide input as we work together to finalize our plans and prepare our hearts and minds for giving.  

 

As your Congregational Council President I am excited to be helping in this endeavor. You are welcome to 

contact me, any council member, or any member of the staff with any questions, joys, or concerns. We 

Gather Together! 

 

—Anna Berger, Council President 
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FINANCE 

   

 

 

 

 

   

 
 

July  
2022 YTD   

  Actual  Actual   

       

 Current and Benevolence Giving   $     45,714.56   $304,397.43    

 Expenses   $     43,462.67   $313,174.49    

 Expenses under (over) Giving  

               
$2,251.89  

 
         
$(8,777.06)   

       

 Current and Benevolence Giving   $     45,714.56   $304,397.43    

Budget  

  

$     43,440.77  
 

$317,135.39    

Giving (under) over Budget   $       2,273.79   
     
$(12,737.9) 

 
 

       

 

St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church  
Statement of Income and Expense  

July of Fiscal Year 2022  

 

August 18, 2022 Church Council meeting in the SALC conference room. 

Anna Berger called the council meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Minutes were approved. Devotions were led by 

Pastor Trump. 
 

Capital Campaign Update:  Ron Walrath gave a report about the fundraising strategy for the Capital  

Campaign and passed out the first copy of the information brochure for the campaign.  Council members 

asked several questions about the specifics of the fundraising efforts.   
 

President’s Report: Anna Berger submitted a written report prior to the meeting. There were no questions or 

discussion. 
 

Pastor’s Report: Pastor Trump submitted a written report prior to the meeting.  There were no questions or 

discussion. 
 

Deacon’s Report: Sandra Holland submitted a written report prior to the meeting.  Pastor Trump and others 

thanked her for an outstanding Vacation Bible School. Deacon Holland mentioned that she and Beth 

Hutchison are working with EE Taylor Elementary School to reestablish the Snack Pack program this year.  

It was discontinued for the past two years due to the interruptions of attendance caused by Covid 19.  Once 

details and logistics are worked out with EE Taylor, SALC will resume the snack pack program. 
 

Children’s ministry:  Ingrid Driggers submitted a written report prior to the meeting.  Ms. Driggers and 

Deacon Holland announced activities planned for the different age groups over the next month. Deacon  

Holland reported that she is still gathering information about the number of children who are expected to  

attend Sunday School, which started on Aug. 21.  
 

Finance report:  Brian Teusink submitted a written report prior to the meeting. He reported on the finance 

committee meeting that was held on Monday, August 15. The finance committee discussed the 2023 Ministry 

Plan and will bring a first draft to Council in September. (continued on the following page) 

 

 

COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS 
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COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS CONTINUED 

Mr. Teusink announced that the Finance Committee made a motion that the church use Neil Brown, CPA, 

CFA, Financial Consultant with Burkett Financial Services in West Columbia to help SALC establish a  

brokerage account.  Pastor Trump amended the motion and Darrick Williams seconded the amendment to 

assign management of the brokerage account to the Council President, Chair of the Finance Committee and 

the Church Treasurer. The motion and amendment passed unanimously. 
 

The finance committee met with the Treasurer to address the monthly statements. They decided on a new 

system of recording donations that will clarify when donations are made. The Council unanimously affirmed 

the recommendation. 
 

Mutual Ministry:  Anna Berger submitted a written report prior to the meeting. She presented a plan to  

increase Nancy Gibbons’  responsibilities by taking over the Musical Ensemble which would require an  

additional 10 hours per month.  It was also suggested that Paige Gibbons work an additional 10 hours per 

month to direct the elementary children’s choir.  The additional responsibilities for these two staff members 

will cost approximately $2,000 extra between September and December, 2022.  No motion was needed by 

Council members. However, Council gave a consensus to approve the additional duties and the added  

expense over the next four months. Mutual ministry will meet next week to see what impact this will have 

for the 2023 ministry plan. 
 

Social Ministry: Beth Hutchison submitted a written report prior to the meeting.  She asked Council  

members to consider volunteering for the Sept. 10 event where SALC is providing a hot meal to the  

homeless population at the Christ Central facility on Main Street in Columbia.   
 

Old Business 

Pastor Trump mentioned that a survey was sent to the people who use the online services offered by SALC.  

He reported that approximately 25 people regularly watch the online service and gave a variety of reasons 

why they prefer this this service.  The Worship Team is considering what type of online services should be 

offered. Mr. Teusink mentioned that the Ministry Plan currently budgets $9,000 for videography. 
 

New Business 

Sandra Holland brought up the Team Meetings. Due to Covid, the regular team meetings were eliminated.  

Council discussed the with Deacon Holland and Pastor Trump the advantages of resuming team meetings 

quarterly.  Deacon Sandra was asked to develop a schedule for team meetings for the upcoming year.  

Council also discussed the need to recruit new team members by explaining to church members the mission 

of each team. 
 

Pastor Trump was approached by an organization that places recycling bins in easily accessible parking lots 

about placing one of their recycling containers in the church parking lot and paying the church $400/month 

for the space. Council discussed the offer and decided it was not a good idea at this time. 
 

It was reported that a leaf blower and an edger were stolen from the garage while the lawn was being 

mowed. Also, efforts are being made to address the potholes in the parking lot.  
 

Brian Teusink made the motion to approve spending $11,000 for furnishings in the conference room using 

the $10,000 that was received from a memorial gift to pay for the furnishings.  Darrick Williams made the 

second.  The Council unanimously approved the motion. 

 

Council closed in prayer led by Pastor Trump.   
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EDUCATION 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Sojourners:  a wonderful class for all adults. It is taught by Beth Trump, John and Jan Bass, Pastor Trump, 

and a few others! 

Genesis and Connections Class: taught by Pastor Trump and Trent Shealy 

This class usually considers the Bible readings for that Sunday’s worship. However this year Pastor Trump 

may throw in a few twists with some different subjects. This is a wonderful open and gracious group of 

adults who seek to grow and learn together and welcome ALL! 

Women’s Sunday School Class: taught by Beth Mullins, Beth Trump, and James Ann Sheley 

Join us on Sunday mornings at 9:40 in the conference room as or women’s class begins a study of the origi-

nal one percenters: the women of the Bible! 

Much of what we’ll discover is that their lives were deeply guided by FAITH in God and his promises. 

God had plans for these women and through them we learn that the trials we face today were part of their 

lives as well. God used women in wonderful and kingdom-changing ways. How can we take the lessons they 

learned and use them to refresh our own faith and encourage the same in our community? 

We are loving this class of sharing and supporting! 

Beth, Beth, and James Ann 

 

Children’s Sunday School 

 

 

 

Join this group each Sunday at 9:30 and explore the adventures of the  

Bible 

 

 

 

 

DISCIPLES’ BIBLE STUDY RESUMES 

This is a great chance to start what you have always said you “should” do, or wanted to do, or your mother 

told you do, namely: Read and study the Bible.  
 

• No, you don’t have to know it before you study it. That’s WHY you study it.  

• No, you don’t have to be there EVERY week. People do miss from time to time. 

• Yes, you can join “virtually” on Wednesdays via Zoom. 

• Yes, you are asked to read a few chapters before class. 

• No, you don’t have to answer questions if you don’t want to. 

• No, no one but no one will criticize you.  

• Yes, you will learn about scripture and grow in faith.  
 

We will be reading the “Minor Prophets” to start the year.  These are books that are smaller, such as Amos 

and Joel.  They are very important parts of the biblical journey and story.   

Join us! 

• Mondays, 11:00 AM in the Conference Room. 

• Wednesday, 5:30 PM in the Conference Room or via Zoom  

Pastor Trump’s Bible Study and Zoom Sunday School https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88529105196  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88529105196
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MUSIC MINISTRIES 

 

The faces are all familiar, but you'll be seeing us doing some different 

things this fall. Come and take this opportunity to make music and  

contribute to worship leadership with our church music team! 

Each of our music groups provides an opportunity to share your talents, 

assist in worship leadership, be part of a small group ministry—and have 

fun!  

 

 

 

 

Handbell Choir (with Jenny Walrath) meets on Monday evenings from 

7:00 to 8:00 pm. A basic knowledge of musical notation is required, but we 

will teach you the rest! Rehearsals will resume September 12th.  

Children’s music for preschoolers through grade 1 (with Jenny Walrath) 

takes place during the Sunday School hour twice a month. Don’t miss out on 

the fun!  

You can reach Jenny at jwalrath@salutheran.com.  

 

 

 

 

 

Adult Choir (with Nancy Gibbons) meets on Wednesday evenings at 7:00 

pm.  Come and share your gifts - no formal training is required. Singers high 

school age and beyond are welcome! 

Ensemble (with Nancy Gibbons) meets one Sunday each month immediately 

after 10:30 worship. If you enjoy contemporary worship music in an acoustic 

folk style, then this is the group for you!  

You can reach Nancy at ngibbons@salutheran.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

Children’s music for grades 1 through 5 (with Paige Gibbons): Elementary 

Children's music will take place on select Sundays after 10:30 a.m. worship 

during the school year. We will explore singing and instrument play with the 

goal of offering music in worship quarterly.  

You can reach Paige at pgibbons@salutheran.com. 
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SEPTEMBER YOUTH GROUP 
EVENTS  
  
 

 
We hope you can join us for many of the following events 
this fall!  
 

September 10: Join us as we provide a hot meal to those who are experiencing homelessness at the Christ  
Central facility in downtown Columbia. We’ll need folks to help cook for 175 the day before (Steve Slice is 
coordinating), transportation for the food to the facility, and servers. All ages are welcome. This has been a 
joyous event in the past.  
 

Christ Central is located at Hope Plaza, 2018B Main Street in Columbia. You can meet us at 10:00 at the 
church to help pack up and carpool or meet us at the site around 10:30. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

September 18: Join us from 12-3 for 
youth group! We will have lunch, a Bible 
study, tie dye t-shirts, and play minute to 
win it games for prizes.  

CHILDREN AND YOUTH 

LITTLE LUTHERANS AND  

LUTHER LEAGUE  

On Saturday, September 10, Little Lutheran Families will 

make care bags at the church for those facing homelessness 

and Luther League kids will help with serving a meal at 

Christ Central in downtown Columbia. Both groups will 

meet at the church at 10 a.m. 

 

 

SAINT A’S PLAY DAY 

We are excited to announce a brand new program beginning 

this month at St. Andrew's! "Saint A’s Play Day" is a play 

group for caregivers and their young children that will take 

place twice monthly. The play group is open to members of 

St. Andrews and to all community members. The goal of 

this group is to provide a faith centered opportunity for play, 

socialization, and connection. Play group will include a 

short circle time with songs and a Bible story, various play 

activities, and a snack. The first play group will take place 

on September 22 from 10:00-11:00 AM. If you are  

interested in helping with this program please contact Paige  

Gibbons or Deacon Sandra.  
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FELLOWSHIP AND OPPORTUNITIES 

 

E.E. TAYLOR ELEMENTARY BACKPACK PROGRAM  

Many of you have been asking if we will be participating in the backpack program 

with EE Taylor Elementary School this year. The answer is YES! The school has, 

like so many, been through a rough couple of years with Covid. In addition, sadly 

the main office person who worked with the backpack program at the school died 

this past year and so many of the logistics are needing to be rebuilt. Beth Hutchison 

has agreed to continue to help get this ministry rolling again, but would like to step 

down as the main leader. If you would be interested in working with this program in 

any way, please contact Deacon Sandra.  

 

 
 
 

ALL BOOKED UP- LADIES BOOK CLUB 

We’re trying a new thing! On Thursday, September 22 at 6:00 p.m. we will meet at the Richland  

County Main Library in downtown Columbia for a brief tour and will choose our book to read for  

November. Following our library adventure, we’ll go out to dinner together. If you haven’t had the  

opportunity to see the Main Library’s renovations, you are in for a treat! Since we know this group is filled 

with those who love reading, this seems like a likely place to kick-off the fall. Please contact Deacon Sandra 

with questions.  

 

 

COLLEGE ADDRESSES NEEDED 

Parents, please send your college student’s address to Mari in the church office so that we can make sure 

your student receives the church newsletter each month and also care packages later in the year! 

 
 St. Andrew’s Church Picnic 

October 2, 2022  - 11:00 a.m. 

Saluda Shoals Park in the Paw Paw Shelter 

8:30 a.m. worship will be at the church as usual.  
 

11:00 worship at the park.  

Hamburgers, hot dogs, and drinks will be provided.  
 

If your last name begins with a letter between A-M, please  

consider bringing a dessert.  
 

If your last name begins with a letter between N-Z, please  

consider bringing a side.  
 

You may bring a folding chair, but some will be provided. 
 

The Saluda River Band (a bluegrass band)  

will be helping lead worship and also perform at the picnic.   

Please join us for this fun worship and fellowship experience!  

Invite a friend! 
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Young at Heart meets the third Thursday of the month. Upcoming activities include: 
 
Thursday, September 15-Meet at church at 8:15 a.m. to drive to Hendersonville, NC, 
to go apple picking and have lunch at a seafood restaurant. 
 
Thursday, October 20-Lunch at the home of the Trumps. Time to be announced. 
 

 
 
 
Lutheran Women will meet on Wednesday, September 7 at 10:30 a.m. in the  
Conference Room. All women of SALC are welcome. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
LUTHERAN MEN TAILGATE PARTY  

Down, set, EAT! Join Lutheran Men Sunday, September 11 for a tailgate 

party to help kickoff the fall season. We will have several cooks preparing 

some incredible food and have a variety of yard games for kids. Stick 

around after church for fellowship, food and football!  

If you are interested in participating, please sign up in the Narthex.   

 

LUTHERAN MEN! Be Warned!  Pastor Trump is cooking!   

Tuesday, September 13th.  Meatloaf, mashed potatoes, peas, salad, desert.   

 

TOPIC: Where were you on September 11th?  How has that day affected you or others you know? What do 

you think of the responses of America and the world to those attacks?  Join us!  

 

FIREFLIES VOUCHERS  

The Lutheran Men Fireflies game was a great event, despite the rain delay. In fact, it was the first sellout of 

the season. We had several unused tickets and while we cannot honor those ticket purchases, the fireflies did 

offer several food/soda and hat vouchers. They are located on the table in the Narthex. The team has 10 or so 

games left to redeem the vouchers. Let’s GLOW!  

 

DRIVING HELP NEEDED 

Billy and Loretta Eubanks are a wonderful couple who are no longer able to drive themselves to church but 

would very much like to worship every Sunday. They live between West Columbia and Red Bank. If you are 

interested in occasionally picking them up at 9:00 a.m. to get them to church in time for 9:30 Sunday school 

and 10:30 worship, please contact Deacon Sandra if you are able to help with this ministry. 

FELLOWSHIP AND OPPORTUNIES 
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FELLOWSHIP AND OPPORTUNITIES 
 

READING MATTERS 

Faith leaders and congregations who have partnered with Richland School District One 

are taking steps to address the critical issue of literacy as a foundation of a strong  

education. Building on a multi-dimensional program begun in January 2015, the goal is 

to pair reading tutors with children in first and second grades. The children will be  

identified by their teachers as students whose reading will benefit from the extra  

attention given by tutors, improving the children's ability to read, and hopefully leading 

to a lifelong love of reading. Tutoring will begin September 19. There is more infor-

mation and the applications on the table in the Narthex. 

 

For more information contact The Rev. Susan Heath at sheath@edusc.org. 

 

--Beth Trump 

 

 

 
 

WOMEN'S RETREAT AT LUTHERIDGE, NOVEMBER 18-20 

All women of St. Andrew's are invited to join in this time away to recharge 

and renew. The theme for the weekend is "Be Still and Know." Paige  

Gibbons, Vicky Henderson and Deacon Sandra will be leading our time 

together. In addition to our structured time, there will be plenty of  

unstructured time for relaxing, exploring Lutheridge or the Arden/Asheville 

area and getting to know each other. A registration form will be available 

soon. Please contact Deacon Sandra if you have question or if you know 

you'd like to join us. 

 

 

FEED THOSE WHO ARE HOMELESS 
Join us on Saturday, September 10 as we provide a hot meal to those who are experiencing homelessness at 

the Christ Central facility located at Hope Plaza, 2018B Main Street in Columbia. You can meet us at 10:00 

a.m. at the church to help pack up and transport, or at the site around 10:30 a.m. For more information about 

preparing the meal, contact Steve Slice, SPSlice@yahoo.com or Beth Trump, btrump6659@gmail.com. 

“If you can’t feed a hundred people, then feed just one.” –Mother Teresa 

 

IN THE MEANTIME  

 

This month we will meet at Steel Hands Brewery at 6 p.m. on Sunday, September 

11.This gathering is for adults who like to talk about faith and life with their church 

friends. All are welcome! For more information, contact Deacon Sandra or Pastor 

Trump. Please join us! 

mailto:sheath@edusc.org
mailto:sholland@salutheran.com
mailto:SPSlice@yahoo.com
mailto:btrump6659@gmail.com
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CONGRATULATIONS TO REVEREND CANNON 

Reverend Leroy Cannon was elected at the 2022 Churchwide Assembly in August to serve on the ELCA 

Church Council. Church Council members are elected to one six-year term, except for two youth members 

who are elected to three-year terms. We thank Reverend Cannon for his willingness to serve and ask for your 

prayers to guide him throughout his term. Reverend Cannon, his wife Helen, their son, Gilliam and grandson, 

Bryce are all joining St. Andrew’s this month. How fortunate are we to now call them part of our church 

family! 

 

 

 

We rejoice with Zach Bane upon his engagement to Meghan Burke. 

 

 

 

PRAY FOR OUR OWN WHO ARE SERVING 

 

 
 

(Left) Nathan Mullins is at 

Basic Training in  

Fort Sill, Oklahoma. 

 

(Right) Matthew Hawkins 

(pictured here during worship 

on August 28) begins Officers  

Candidate School in  

Quantico, Virginia in  

September. 

 CELEBRATIONS 

 Sep 1 Christopher Blocker 

 Sep 1 Betty Dawkins 

 Sep 2 Brady Patel 

 Sep 6 Helen Birdsong 

 Sep 9 Mildred Boucher 

 Sep 9 Lindy Player 

 Sep 11 Conner Bare 

 Sep 15 Robert Luther 

 Sep 16 Beth Hutchison 

 Sep 16 Stephanie Lambert 

  Sep 18 Mona Luther 

 Sep 19 Tom Birdsong 

 Sep 19 William Cochrane 

 Sep 21 James Tener 

 Sep 22 Sandy Hawkins 

 Sep 22 Laurin Huffstetler 

 Sep 22 Wayne Scott 

 Sep 24 Emily Lewis 

 Sep 25 Kara Bane 

 Sep 25 Kristen Bane 

  

 Sep 25 Barbara Weaver 

 Sep 26 James Chapman 

 Sep 27 Carol Cochrane 

 Sep 27 Emma Young 

 Sep 30 David Armstrong 

 Sep 30 Mark Gilmer 

 Sep 30 Michael Hughes  
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PRAYERS AND MEMORIALS 

FRIENDS & RELATIVES 

• Katie, Tom and Theresa Henry’s niece 

• Corbett Anderson, nephew of Amy  

      Vickers and grandchild of Mike and  

       Susan Beeler.       

• Stephen Finger, friend of Jan Bass 

• Sandra Ouzts, sister of Debra Ouzts 

• Ernie Davis, friend of Lee Bowling 

• Jimmy Asbill, son of Shirley Swanson 

• Bonnie Seibert, cousin of Jada Mitchell 

• Mike Chase, cousin of Vicky Henderson 

• Frances Dyches, sister of Bobbie Bell 

• Emily Wheeler,  Edna Wheeler’s granddaughter 

• Gregory Dyches, Bobbie Bell’s nephew 

• Sarah Hixon, friend of Vern Free 

• Ed Saye, brother of Vicky Saye Henderson 

• Davis Bowling, son of Judy and Lee Bowling 

HOMEBOUND 

• Sarah Cook 

• Jackie Darby 

• Sharon Guest 

• Dot Meador 

MEMBERS IN EXTENDED CARE 

• Miller Shealy, Wellmore Assisted Living 

• Adrian Trexler, The Brian Center 

• Mitch Mayer, Lexington Extended Care 

• Jim Chapman, North Carolina 

• Vern Free, Generations, Chapin 

• Buddy Lewis, The Blake, Columbia 

• Madalynn Wessinger, Agape Hospice, Lexington 

• Shirley Swanson, NHC Lexington 

• Betty Dawkins, Presbyterian Home 

       700 Davega Dr. 

       Lexington, SC 29073  

IN OUR PRAYERS 

Shirley Sanders, Opus Rehab on Agape Dr. 

Jolene Stalzer, recovering from surgery 

 

MEMORIALS AND HONORARIUMS 

In memory of Iva Metze, given by Rhona 
and Stephen Leaphart 

In memory of Letitia Brown, given by Jim 
and Kay Mayes 
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MINISTRY ASSIGNMENTS 

 September 4 

Assisting Minister: Deacon Sandra Holland 

8:30 Reader: Mary DeHihns 

10:30 Reader: Youth 

Communion Assistant: Youth 

Council Collections: Darrick Williams 

Recycling: Whanna Bouknight 

Altar Guild: Mari Frye 

8:30 Ushers: Mari Frye, Brian Haley    

10:30 Ushers: Layne Birdsong, Steve Metze 

Counters: Sharon Berger, Mary Ann Jacobs 

Nursery: Frye 

Flowers: Bill and Lessia Lynch 

 
 

September 11 

Lay Assistant: Phillip Jenkins 

8:30 Reader: Hal Ray 

10:30 Reader: Beth Mullins 

Communion Assistant: Kristine Thompson 

Acolyte: Jessica Bradley 

Council Collections: Darrick Williams 

Grounds:  Beth Mullins, Jason Godfrey 

Recycling: Whanna Bouknight 

Altar Guild: Mari Frye 

8:30 Ushers: Layne Birdsong 

10:30 Ushers: Mari Frye, Brian Haley 

Counters: Susan Beeler, Bobbie Bell 

Flowers: TBD 

Nursery: Casey 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 18 

Lay Assistant: Beth Mullins 

8:30 Reader: Carole Amick 

10:30 Reader: Beth Trump 

Communion Assistant: Paige Gibbons 

Crucifer: Joe Ray 

Acolyte: Caroline Varco 

Council Collections: Darrick Williams 

Grounds:  John Trump, Hal Ray 

Recycling: Whanna Bouknight 

Altar Guild: Kristine Thompson 

8:30 Ushers: Robert Luther, Paul Osmundson     

10:30  Ushers: Layne Birdsong, Steve Metze 

Counters: Sharon Berger, Barbara Weaver 

Flowers: TBD 

Nursery: Thomasson 
 

September 25 

Lay Assistant: Pat Gagliano 

8:30 Reader: Tom Henry 

10:30 Reader: Kristine Thompson 

Communion Assistant: Ron Walrath 

Crucifer: Ben Godfrey 

Acolyte: Evie Casey 

Council Collections: Darrick Williams 

Grounds: Hank Ray, Bryan Senn 

Recycling: Whanna Bouknight 

Altar Guild: Kristine Thompson 

8:30 Ushers: Layne Birdsong,  Curtis Amick 

10:30 Ushers: Robert Luther, Paul Osmundson 

Counters: Bobbie Bell, Anita Murphy 

Flowers: Shawn Skillman, Erin Johnson 

Nursery: Godfrey 
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  SEPTEMBER 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

 

 

  1 

 

2 

 

3 

 

4 

8:30 a.m. 

Worship  

9:30 a.m.  

Sunday School 

10:30 a.m. 

Worship  

 

5 6 

 

7 

10:30 a.m 

Lutheran Women 

7:00 p.m. 

Choir Rehearsal  

8 

 

9 10 

10:00 a.m. 

Little  

Lutherans, 

Luther League 

and, other  

volunteers 

meet at church 

to prepare the 

meal for the 

people without 

homes at 

Christ Central 

11 

8:30 a.m. 

Worship  

9:30 a.m.  

Sunday School 

10:30 a.m. 

Worship  

11:30 a.m. 

Lutheran Men 

Tailgate 

12:00-2:00 p.m. 

Confirmation 

Class 

6:00 p.m. 

In the Meantime 

12 

11:00 a.m. 

Disciples Bible Study 

7:00 p.m. 

Handbell Rehearsal 

13 

6:30 p.m. 

Lutheran Men 

14 

11:00 a.m.  

Retired and Restless 

Bible Study 

5:30 p.m.  

Disciples Bible 

Study in  

person and via 

ZOOM 

7:00 p.m. 

Choir Rehearsal  

15 

8:15 a.m. 

Young at Heart 

meet at church to 

go apple picking 

7:00 p.m. 

Council Meeting 

16 

 

17 

 

18 

8:30 a.m. 

Worship  

9:30 a.m.  

Sunday School 

10:30 a.m. 

Worship  

12:00-3:00 p.m. 

Youth Tie Dye 

and Minute to 

Win it 

19 

11:00 a.m. 

Disciples Bible Study 

7:00 p.m. 

Handbell Rehearsal 

20 

 

21 

5:30 p.m.  

Disciples Bible 

Study in  

person and via 

ZOOM 

7:00 p.m. 

Choir Rehearsal  

22 

6:00 p.m. 

All Booked Up  

Ladies Book Club 

meet at the Main 

Library and then go 

to dinner downtown 

23 

 

24 

 

25 

8:30 a.m. 

Worship  

9:30 a.m.  

Sunday School 

10:30 a.m. 

Worship  

26 

11:00 a.m. 

Disciples Bible Study 

7:00 p.m. 

Handbell Rehearsal 

27 28 

11:00 a.m.  

Retired and Restless 

Bible Study 

5:30 p.m.  

Disciples Bible 

Study in  

29 30  

SEPTEMBER  
 

14 to 16 oz. jar of peanut 

butter 

Box of macaroni and 

cheese 

Large can of spaghetti 

sauce 

Medium box of noodles 

1 lb. box of rice  
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St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

1416 Broad River Rd. 

Columbia, SC  29210 
 

RETURN SERVICE  

REQUESTED 
 

To Reach Us 
Telephone: 803-772-6034 
Email: officemgr@salutheran.com 
Website: www.salutheran.com 
 
Pastor 
The Rev. John P. Trump 
 
Deacon 
Sandra Holland 
 
Director of Music Ministries 
Jenny Walrath 
 
Choir and Ensemble Director 
Nancy Gibbons 
 
Office Administrator 
Mari Frye 
 
Children’s Music Youth Ministry Associate 
Paige Gibbons 
 
Congregational Council 

President: Anna Berger 

Vice President: Georgia Godfrey 

Secretary: Beth Hutchison 

Treasurer: Judy Venturella  

Financial Secretary: Sharon Berger 

John Bass  

Whanna Bouknight 

Jason Bradley 

Robbie Derrick 

Ingrid Driggers 

Mary Lynn Fulmer 

Brian Teusink 

Darrick Williams 


